Minutes of NWOA Club Delegate Meeting

Saturday 12th March 2016   Caton Village Institute

Present: Richard Tiley (LOC) - Chair,  Dick Collins (SROC) – Hon. Sec, Steve Round (SELOC) - Treasurer,  Mark Edwards (SROC), Gerry Garvey (BL), Christine Goulding (BL), Roger Jackson (WCOC), David Maliphant (BO/LOC).Dave McCann (MDOC), Pete Owens (DEE), David Rosen (SROC), Miriam Rosen (SROC) , Gillian Rowan-Wilde (PFO), Ian Smith-Ward (LOC),Eddie Speak (MDOC), Annmarie Thetford (SELOC),  and  Hamish Willis (PFO). 
1. 1.
Apologies for absence 

There were no apologies for absence.
2. Minutes of CDM held on15th October , 2015
These were accepted as a correct record.  
3. Matters arising

There were no matters not covered by later items.

4. Finance

The Treasurer reported that net assets currently stood at £51k. This was slightly less than budgeted because Development Grants had been higher than expected, with funding given in full to major projects in DEE and WCOC to build coaching teams. Other expenditure was broadly in line with expectations.
This obviously meant that, after taking account of existing and anticipated commitments, future discretionary expenditure must be reduced. While the Treasurer saw no reason at present to amend current plans, the Executive would continue to monitor the situation and recommend action as necessary.
There was considerable discussion relating to recent articles in Orienteering Focus by Selwyn Wright (LOC) and Mike Hamilton.  DM reported that British Orienteering wished to increase the adult membership fee to £15 and to increase the levy by 10p in view of the funding shortfall (which was due to be exacerbated by the reduction in Sport England funding).  RJ reported that WCOC had benefitted from the low membership fee in terms of recruitment but other clubs were not of the same view.  Clubs with views on this were reminded that the proxy voting cut-off date was 23rd March for the BOF AGM.

5. Event Insurance

There were concerns relating to the insurance situation in the case of runners entering more than 3 events without joining a club.  In such a situation it would appear that officials would still be covered by the insurance but the runner would not.

It was felt that it was up to individual clubs to put on safety courses for the accreditation of their officials.  PO was concerned that when the existing officials have been accredited there may be a problem with very small numbers of new volunteers with insufficient to warrant mounting a new course.  The feeling was that clubs should work together to overcome this problem.  It was felt that difficulties associated with new volunteers who had not at that stage been accredited could be overcome with the use of mentors.   DM felt that the NWOA should be co-ordinating all of this.  GG was of the view that increased course participation was likely if the courses  had an associated event which would be attractive to members.
6. BOC/BRC 2017
John Britton is Planner for the Individual and will be looking over the area in May. Additionally, Mike Forrest will be visiting.   Sue Butterfield is the Individual Day Organiser.  Bob Barmby and Rob Holder are the Relay Planners but as yet there is no Organiser.
No further progress on parking has been made, in view of the recent weather.

No requests have yet been made to Clubs for helpers.  3 or 4 “helper clubs” will be needed each day with LOC as the lead club.

A “super-levy” has been agreed with BOF but then remaining profits go to the NW.  This means that the NWOA takes the risks and “bank-rolls” the event.  BOF will not be appointing and event manager.

7. Lakes 5-Day 2018
No definite decisions have yet been made regarding areas.  However, the following are under consideration:  High Pike, Askham Fell, Angle Tarn Pikes, Graythwaite East, Caw and Harrop Tarn.  There was discussion concerning parking for the latter and it was felt that parking in Grasmere and bussing competitors was the best option.  If parking was to be in Grasmere then Loughrigg would be a further possibility.
The question of a “2-Club Co-ordinator” (rather than an individual) was discussed,  with regard to SELOC and PFO sharing the load.  It was felt that further discussions need to take place and hopefully this will happen in the next two weeks.
8. Web Site
There has been no recent progress.  However, MR (with assistance from DR) has agreed to help with this.

9.  BOF/Association Meeting 
This meeting took place three weeks ago. RT reported that Mike Hamilton was concerned about the “2012 Olympic legacy” (i.e. the expectation that the London Olympics would lead to a significant increase in sport participation).  Sport England had invested £50  million over a wide range of sports.  Total participation has increased but the number of individuals participating has remained essentially constant (about 26%).  This indicates that the existing sportspeople have become more active but there has been no significant increase in the fraction of the population who participate.  These statistics are derived from telephone surveys and there was some concern about the accuracy of this.
10. Any Other Business
World Orienteering Day. 
HW reported on the IOF initiative to maximize the number of participants  on 11th May with a view to setting a world record.  Any event can be registered and can be almost anything O-related.  Flyers have been sent to the Lancashire Sports Partnership and elsewhere.   Clubs were encouraged to become involved.

Junior Development Day Meeting.

This meeting had been concerned with “grass-roots” recruitment of families and in schools.  HW reported that this will probably become an annual meeting.  One suggestion was to reinstate the “colour badge” system which would be particularly popular with juniors.  The importance of good communication channels between clubs, schools and parents was emphasized with the feeling that we do not send out enough literature advertising what is happening in the area.
MOBO course.

AT reported on the opening of a new GMOA MOBO permanent course at Burrs Country Park on 19th March.

Date of next CDM – Saturday,  1st October 2016 at 12.30 pm. 
